
Winchester Trout Unlimited  
(June 6, 2024)  

 

The meeting was called to order by Gene Lewis, at approximately 7:10pm in Rachel’s Kitchen meeting room of the Shenandoah 

Lodge at Lake Frederick.  A total of 17 were in attendance.  There were no first-time guests. 

 

LAST MEETING MINUTES: The May minutes were approved with a motion and as second by Rod and Phil. 

 

GUEST SPEAKER: 

Members Mike Smith and Mike Makufka presented a Power Point presentation on the VA Priority Waters initiative.  Their entire slide 

presentation is included at the end of the minutes.        

 

TREASURS REPORT: 

Dave Juth reports that the Chapter has a balance of $10,465.72 as of 6/1/2024.  A short discussion occurred around suggested line 

items in the budget and how they should be funded if at all including TIC monies and the process for funding this project.  If the 

chapter has budget monies, they can be used to upgrade equipment.  Mike Makufka indicated that VA state TU has funds for this 

statewide program and grant monies can be applied for by our chapter.   

 

The FY 2025 was approved with a motion and second by Rod and Mark.  This budget is subject to revision with approval by the 

membership.   

 

PROJECTS: 

Red Bud Run—Bud reports that the monthly work session will be held on Saturday June 8th at 9 am pending any rain events.  As 

usual, he will inform the work crew of last-minute changes on Friday evening June 7.   

 

Priority Waters— See above and below 

 

EDUCATION / OUTREACH: 

Project Healing Waters___ See the full report attatched.   

  

Bar Fly__ The next Bar Fly meeting will be on Wednesday June 19th at 7pm at the Escutcheon Brewery.  As a reminder, this regular 

gathering has been moved to the 3rd Wednesday of each month.   

 

TIC—There was only one fish released into Red Bud on May 10th by Sherando High School students.  Fred was present for the release 

and thanks to Dave for clearing the grounds for a safe walk to the stream.    

 

ONGOING BUSINESS: 

Fish With a Member (FWAM) was discussed and 13 members of the 17 in attendance indicated they would be interested in being on 

an email distribution list for future outings.  Fred will develop a group email list and send it to all interested members.    

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

There was no additional new business.  

  

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:35 pm. 

Submitted by: 

Fred Boyer, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

                 

   



      

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 


